
Floyd County Community Corrections April 15, 2019, Advisory Board Meeting 

12:05 P.M. Advisory Board meeting came to order. 

Attendance: Tom Pickett, Karen Kruer Bell, Julie Lewis, Kelly Dueser, Camille Gothman 
Portukalian, Judge Cody, Judge Granger, Judge Hancock, Richard Johnson, Captain David 
Furman, Gary Banet, Jennifer Barrett   
 
Mr. Pickett called the meeting to order and asked the Board to review the February 2019 
minutes. Judge Hancock made a motion to approve the February 2019 minutes, seconded by 
Judge Granger. All board members unanimously approved. 
 
Ms. Bell reviewed the quarterly component and financial report from January 1st, 2019 thru 
March 31st, 2019. Motion by Kelly Deuser to accept the quarterly report submitted, seconded by 
Judge Granger. All board members unanimously approved.  
 
 Ms. Bell advised the Advisory Board that there has been an increase in the number of juveniles 
who have been placed on Home Detention.  The Board discussed MRT classes being held in the 
jail. Captain Furman advised the jail renovations will soon be at a point where MRT can be 
reintroduced to the male population.  
 
Judge Hancock acknowledged Judge Granger and Karen Bell for the amount of negative drug 
screen in their respective programs.  
 
Ms. Bell reported that CTP numbers were still low.  
 
Old Business:   
Ms. Bell reported that the grant application was completed as well as the peer review for each 
components grant application. The grant applications had been passed to Judge Granger, who has 
also completed her review. Judge Granger commended all agencies that worked on the grant 
applications and applauded them for their hard work and effort. The grant applications have been 
submitted to IDOC.  
 
New Business:   
Ms. Bell gave an update on the transfers that were approved and gave the board the opportunity 
to review the transfers. 
 
Ms. Bell advised that the Indiana of Court Services has partnered with Indiana University, 
Indiana Department of Family and Social Services and Social Services/ Division of Mental 
Health and Addiction will host some training in response to the opioid epidemic. Indiana 
University Southeast will host training on June 25, 2019. Karen Bell asked for a team of ten (10) 
representatives from community corrections, probation, the courts, sheriff’s office and /or 
treatment providers. The team will consist of Judge Granger, Yvonne Haub (Professional Court 
Services), Karen Bell and Julie Lewis (Community Corrections), Captain Furman and an 
additional staff member (Sheriff Office), Evan Bardach (Prosecutor’s Office) and Kelly Deuser 
will have three (3) probation officers attend. Ms. Bell will submit team nomination to ICOS.  



Ms. Bell advised the Advisory Board that the Department of Corrections has changed the fiscal 
year from July through June to January through December. This change will call for our current 
grant cycle to be extended by six months. IDOC required all parties interested in extending the 
existing grant through December 2019 to submit an amendment to the FY19 grant. Advisory 
Board President, Tom Pickett, signed the letter approving the extension.  
 
Judge Hancock made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Richard Johnson, all approved. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:01 PM 
 
Next scheduled meeting is July 15th, 2019 at 12:00PM 
 
 
 

 


